
Regular Town Board Meeting 

November 17, 2022 

 

 

Present:  Supervisor, David DiSalvo; Deputy Supervisor, Don Huff Councilmember; 

Councilmember, Nate Guzzardi; Councilmember, Jeff Coniglio 

 

Also Present:  Sam Cipriano, Highway Superintendent; Terri McKerrow, Accountant; Chelsey 

Woodworth, Town Clerk; Kit Ceronie, Refuse Supervisor 

 

Others Present: Community Members – David DiPasquale; Wayde Snyder; Jim Olverd; Carlton 

Perry 

 

At 6:30pm Supervisor DiSalvo opened the Town Board meeting at the Mount Morris Town Hall, 

103 Main Street, Mount Morris, NY. Clerk Woodworth led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES- OCTOBER 20, 2022 

The Board reviewed the minutes of last month’s meeting on October 20, 2022. A motion was 

made by Councilmember Huff, seconded by Councilmember Coniglio, to approve the minutes 

from the meeting on October 20, 2022. 

Vote:  Aye  4 (DiSalvo, Huff, Guzzardi, Coniglio) 

  No   

  Motion Carried 

 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES- SPECIAL MEETING NOVEMBER 01,2022 

The Board reviewed the minutes for the special meeting on November 01, 2022. Councilmember 

Coniglio advised the board of two necessary changes to the minutes. A motion was made by 

Councilmember Guzzardi, seconded by Councilmember Coniglio, to approve the minutes from 

the meeting on November 01, 2022, with the necessary changes. 

Vote:  Aye  4 (DiSalvo, Huff, Guzzardi, Coniglio) 

  No       0 

  Motion Carried 

 

 

Vote Local Laws: 

 

Local Law to provide the Taxation of Real Property owned by a certain corporation and 

Organizations pursuant to Section 420-b of the Real Property Tax Law   

A motion was made by Deputy Supervisor Huff, seconded by Councilmember Coniglio, to 

approve the local law to provide Taxation of Real Property. 



Vote:               Aye    4 (DiSalvo, Huff, Guzzardi, Coniglio) 

  No 0 

  Motion Carried 

 

Local Law to address unsafe buildings in the Town of Mt. Morris Motion 

 

A motion was made by Councilmember Guzzardi, seconded by Deputy Supervisor Huff, to 

approve the Local Law to address unsafe buildings. 

 

Vote:  Aye 4 (DiSalvo, Huff, Guzzardi, Coniglio) 

  No 0 

  Motion Carried 

 

 

 

 

Transfer Station Reports- Rates 

 

Clerk Woodworth brought to the boards attention that the bid we sent out for dumpster services 

for the transfer station was incorrect. In the bid it asks for residential garbage pickup. Clerk 

Woodworth is concerned that the town may have not received many quotes due to this. 

Residential garbage service would be impractical in a Town.  

  

Councilmember Guzzardi said that we needed to call Casella’s and Scofield’s and get a quote 

from them. He felt that the vote should be tabled until we get more bids. The board agreed. 

 

Clerk informed the board that E waste Plus advised that a new law is coming out from the state 

that makes it illegal for refuse centers to charge for electronics to be disposed. E-Waste said that 

they would be able to take electronics from the Town starting in January. 

 

 

 

Water District Discussion 

 

Supervisor DiSalvo informed the board that J.P from MRB has not responded about the water 

district discussion. 

 

 

 

Supervisor’s Report 

Accountant – Advanced 2 months to ambulance- still under performing. Only funds not in line 

with budget is water .. running at a deficit 



 

Outstanding checks- needs approval to reissue or void 

Looking to reissue a check for the total to Jen Thomas for payroll 

Looking to reissue check to Christy Murphey 

Would like to void checks to all vendors 

Motion Coniglio 2nd Huff 

 

Utilized more in sewer than planned, have to transfer money that we get from fed gov  

Need to transfer money to ambulance savings out of reserve motion Huff    2nd Coniglio 

 

A motion was made by Councilmember Huff , seconded by Councilmember Guzzardi to approve 

the Supervisors Report for the month of October. 

 

Aye 4  

No 0 

Motion passed 

 

 

 

Ambulance Report – 

Calls in the month of October 

Transport Calls   Non -Transport Calls   Type           

ALS Transport:  25   Standby:  05  Status:   104  

BLS Transport:  39   Cancellation:  15  No Status: 29 

Inmate Transport:  04   Treat/Release: 16  Total:   133 

Total:   133     36 

 

Vehicles:  4381   4382 

Mileage:  049,040  046,110 

Service:  050,000  051,000 

 

Huff would like the board to receive the ambulance report every month  also is worried about 

ambulance and thinks we are losing too much money and would like a list if the calls and times 

to see if we can remove a shift. 

 

Supervisor asked Terri McKerrow to print off reports monthly 



 

Deputy Supervisor Huff 

Nothing from Don… 

 Sam – Spallina gave price on paving short tract rd- think its something we should do next year. 

Possibility of widening the rd  Supervisor wanted to know how long- 8160 ft 

Should probably line the rd as well.. at least center line 

Get a price from Spallina if we expand the width of the rd to 24ft – supervisor  

Community member Jim Olverd recommends giving the rd back to the county. spoke about 

various community members who live on that rd that may agree with it. 

Asked the board if they were aware of the large mulch fire.. Has happened before from 

spontaneous combustion…Would like the board to investigate making a law prohibiting large 

amounts of mulch on private property.. 10 trucks were present at the last fire .. this happened 

three times in one week.. Sam will send an email to Ed and see what he recommends. 

Trucks are ready for winter. Have one spare #7 and salt should be coming in tomorrow… 

waiting on safety clean to come and clean trench.. gas line still hasn’t came in for generator.  

Supervisor – EDF will be at next week and want to talk to Sam- they have more info on the 

roadsEmpire was approved for all their permits to run lines for all the town streets for high speed 

internet  

 

 

Councilmember Guzzardi 

Asked Kit if light is fixed.. Kit reported no but we may need to Tim Howe.. Sam recommends a 

new unit. Sup told Sam to order it.. Kit reported- Propane was filled 8.1 gals 

Nate- Would like his grandson and friend Gabe to remove cardboard from refuse center that was 

brough from furniture store. They can do this for their community service project 

Think we should start charging the furniture store to bring cardboard to refuse center because it 

is so hard to get rid of. Nate- compute hours spent on disposing if it and come up with a price. 

Don-No market for cardboard  

 

Councilmember Coniglio -nothing 

 

 



Code Enforcement Officer Grasby 

 

 

Town Clerk Report Huff motion 2nd Guzzardi all in favor 

A motion was made by Councilmember, seconded by Councilmember, to approve the Clerks 

Report for the month of October. 

 

Aye 4  

No 0 

Motion passed 

 

 

 

Other Business  

 

 

Outstanding check 

 

 

Red Cross Blood drive January 10th 2023 from 11am – 4pm 

DiSalvo motion Coniglio  

 

Local law for storing mulch on private property 

 

 

Server through Hurricane for Edmunds system 

 

Rotary Donation for Christmas in Mount Morris  

Donation for 250 motion Coniglio 2nd Guzzardi  

 



 A huff 2nd guzzard 

B- coniglion 2nd huff 

Da H gUzzaardi 2nd Coniglio 

DB huff 2nd Guzzardi 

SR Refuse- Coniglio 2nd Guzzardi 

Sw- Huff 2nd Coniglio 

 

Motion to take voucher for 165.71 to be taken out of A 4540.4 and put  

 

 

 

Carlton Perry- heard rumors that you want to shut the hill down in tusky 

- Supervisor said yes that EDF has asked for that temporary 

- Clerk advised 2 years of temporary while they build solar 

- Perry said that Joe Cappadonia paved it and it lasted for a while..  

- As a taxpayer would like it opened and maintained .. clerk advised no one that lives on the road 

wants it closed. 

Wade Snyder- still has ongoing issue with lady and her garbage… has been getting many rats in his house 

due to the trash.. nothing is being done about it.. not sure how she is allowed to have chickens in her 

house 

- Supervisor said he will check with the attorney and  

Snyder said that he called health department and they said that could most likely be condemned if its 

that bad and the enforcement officer needas to investigate more.   

Supervisor asked for mr. Snyders number  

 

 

Sup- received two letters for interest in a board position- one from Dave DiPasqule and one from Chad 

Woodworth.. will be decided at  

 

Motion to adjourn Nate   2nd-Coniglio 

 

 



 

 

 

 


